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THE [NEW] BROOKWOOD MIDDLE SCHOOL   IN THIS ISSUE 

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),  

December is here and the cooler 

temperatures have flown in quickly, along 

with diminishing daylight hours. With the 

colder temperatures and holidays quickly 

approaching, bedtime hours become later 

and later. The stresses that plague families 

due to planning for holiday events, vacations, 

and shopping routines are sometimes a direct 

effect on our children. We ask parents to try 

their best to stick to the normal routines to 

assist us with getting students to Winter 

Break.  

We have a few holiday events planned this 

month to bring the spirit of happiness and 

ÃÈÅÅÒȢ )ÔȭÓ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÏÕÎÄÓ ÏÆ 

holiday music that brings a warm cheer and 

spirit amongst the room. We welcome you to 

attend our 5th ɀ 8th Grade Winter Concert on 

December 14th, 2016 from 6:00 p.m. - 8 p.m. 

at Brookwood Junior High. Our Brookwood 

Middle School Student Council members 

have created a service project to collect 

different non-perishable foods to create 

baskets for less fortunate families.  

Thank you for your support in helping our 

students learn about giving during the 

holidays. 

SPANISH CLASS 

During the month of November BMS students celebrated 
the Spanish Culture. A vote was taken and the students 
agreed ȣ 
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PARENT INVOLVEMENT 

What happens when parent(s) gets involved in their 
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȩ 'ÒÁÄÅÓ ÇÏ ÕÐɂand behavior 
ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅÓȟ ÔÏÏȢ 7ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÔȭÓ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÏÒ 
ÁÔÔÅÎÄÉÎÇ Á ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÃÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅȣ  
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During the month of November BMS students 

celebrated the Spanish Culture. A vote was 

taken and the students agreed to call this 

celebration ["LATIN AMERICAN FIESTA"].  

Each week Spanish is taught by way of the 

students writing sentences, definitions, 

vocabulary words and researching traditions 

and beliefs of various Latin American 

countries.  

How to solve math problems using números 

de Español (Spanish numbers) are also part of 

the curriculum here at BMS. 

Technology is another venue used to help 

students correctly pronounce this fun to learn 

language. 

Adiós (good-bye). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[TRAFFIC SAFETY] Traffic around school site is 

always a concern, especially during the start 

of the school year as families work out new 

transportation routines. Please be extremely 

careful when driving around students. Please 

be aware of the school speed zone on 

Glenwood-Lansing and Glenwood Dyer Road 

in the morning and afternoon. The Glenwood 

Police Department will ticket violators they 

observe speeding and talking on cellular 

devices in a school zone.  

[DROP OFF] Students should be dropped off in 

the front of the building to enter the main 

doors. Please be respectful of our traffic 

monitors and 

walkers. After 

8:30 a.m., 

students will 

be required to 

sign in tardy.  

[PICK UP] 

Students who 

receive car 

rides after school must wait in the front of the 

building for their ride.  

PLEASE DO NOT ATTEMPT TO USE THE (SOUTH) SIDE 

PARKING LOT FOR PICK UP. THIS IS RESERVED FOR 

BUSES ONLY.  

Cars must pull all the way in the parking lot 

and line up to receive your child. 

  

SPANISH CLASS 

DROP-OFF /  PICK-UP 

PROCEDURES 
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HOLIDAY CELEBRATION 

 
Gingerbread Workshop is scheduled for 
12/20/2016 @ 6:00 p.m. We welcome all 
families to come out to join us. It is going to 
be an amazing event. This is an opportunity 
for families to play, talk and congregate with 
their school family and fellow neighbors. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 

To ensure that this event is a memorable and 
fulfilling experience for all families, [WE NEED 

YOUR HELP!]. We still need donations to fill out 
supply bags. Items that we can use are, gum 
drops, candy canes, fruit loops, cheerios and 
frosting to name a few. Any and all donations 
that could be used to build a gingerbread 
house is welcomed. 

 
COMMON CORE STATE STANDARDS 

 

Instructional Support Students will receive 
intense instruction in an 80-minute Reading 
Block and an 80-minute Mathematics Block 
aligned with Common Core State Standards 
ɉ##33ɊȢ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÉÎÇ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭÓ 
minutes of reading in school. We need your 
help to support this effort outside of school as 
×ÅÌÌȢ 9ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭs teacher will be sending 
home reading requirements for their 
classroom at the beginning of the year. 

[HOW CAN YOU ASSIST US?] You give your 
children a tremendous advantage when you 
read with them, help them with homework, 
meet with their teachers, attend school 
events and activities. 

PBIS CELEBRATION 

 
Parents! Give yourself and your child a big 
round of applause. You and your child have 
done an exceptional job this first quarter. Big 
thanks for upholding the rules and 
expectations of our building and school 
environment. As a result of such outstanding 

behavior approximately 85% of the BMS 
student body was eligible to participate in our 
quarter 1 PBIS fieldtrip. In recognition of the 
PBIS celebration students attended the 
Museum of Science and Industry. They had a 
phenomenal time that was both educational 
and fun. 

Please note that this will be a consistent 
practice.  It is our goal to always acknowledge 
and celebrate the greatness of our students 
and hard work. Please continue to help us by 
encouraging your child to continue do the 
right thing while in school. Your continuous 
support is greatly appreciated 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

NOW TRENDING 

 

THE BEE 

Parents please encourage your child to study for this 
ÙÅÁÒȭÓ 3ÐÅÌÌÉÎÇ "ÅÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÔÏ 
get together to challenge one another and play word 
games in preparation of this fun and exciting 
competition. Additionally, there are word lists 
available in the school office to help your child prepare. 

 

HOLIDAY PHOTOS 

Holiday Fun Packs are available in the office. Each fun 
pack consists of five pictures of your child. These small 
memorable trinkets can be given as gifts to friends and 
family members. Each fun pack is $10.00 each and all 
proceeds from the fun pack will be donated to the school. 

 

AT BROOKWOOD MIDDLE SCHOOL WE 

EXPECT OUR STUDENTS TOé 

¶ BE SAFE  

¶ BE RESPECTFUL  

¶ BE RESPONSIBLE  

PARENT INVOLVEMENT 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

December 1st - 9th: Scholastic Book Fair 

December 14th: BJHS & BMS Winter Concert 
@ 6:00 p.m. 

December 20th: Gingerbread Work Shop @ 
6:00 p.m. 

December 21st: School Improvement Day & 
District Holiday Party | 11:30 a.m. Early 
Dismissal 

December 22nd- January 4th: Winter Break 

January 5th: School Resumes!!! 

PARENT | TEACHER CONFERENCES 

 
We had a great turn out for parent teacher 
conferences. Thank you to all the parents who 
took the time to meet with our teachers to 
discuss their cÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÂÅÈÁÖÉÏÒ and academics. 

If you were unable to attend Parent Teacher 
Conferences and would like to speak or meet 
×ÉÔÈ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȟ ÙÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÄÏ ÓÏ ÂÙ 
scheduling an appointment with the teacher. 

9ÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÂÙȟ 
phone, email, or through the remind app. 

 
WHAT IS REMIND AND WHY IS IT SAFE? 

[REMIND] is a free, safe, and simple messaging 
tool that helps teachers share important 
updates and reminders with students & 
parents. Subscribe by text, email or using the 
REMIND app. All personal information is kept 
private. Teachers will never see your phone 
number, nor will you see theirs. Use the 
2%-).$ !ÐÐ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÍÉÓÓ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ 
school announcement, function or 
information regarding your child. If you are 
interested in signing up, please contact your 
ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÔÅÁcher. 4Ï ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ 
REMIND, text @ bmsschool to 81010. 

COMMUNICATION BUILDS RELATIONSHIPS! 

 

NOW TRENDING 

 

DECEMBER ISé 

[NATIONAL SAFE TOYS & GIFTS MONTH], In recent years, the 
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) has 
created a robust toy safety system, by requiring testing 
by independent, third party testing laboratories around 
the world. 

SAFETY TIPS TO KEEP IN MIND THIS HOLIDAY SEASON: 

Balloons 
Children can choke or suffocate on deflated or broken 
balloons. Keep deflated balloons away from children 
younger than eight years old. Discard broken balloons 
immediately. 

Small balls and other toys with small parts 
For children younger than age three, avoid toys with 
small parts, which can cause choking. 

Scooters and other riding toys 
Riding toys, skateboards and in-line skates go fast, and 
falls could be deadly. Helmets and safety gear should be 
worn properly at all times and they should be sized to fit. 

 

 

TUTORING HELP 

In efforts to help your child reach their optimal potential 
be advised that Saturday school will be coming soon and 
afterschool tutoring will begin on January 9th, 2017. 

If your child require help in any core subjects, please 
ensure that you sign them up for tutoring. 

BROOKWOOD MIDDLE SCHOOL 

200 E GLENWOOD LANSING ROAD | GLENWOOD, IL 60425 
OFFICE: (708) 758-5350 | ABSENTEE: (708) 757-2110 

GET INVOLVED 


